

Clive C.E. Primary School and Nursery
The Hill
Grinshill
Shrewsbury
SY4 3LF



Part of
Fields MultiAcademy Trust

Telephone: 01939 220385

Email: admin@clive.shropshire.sch.uk

Website: www.clivecofeprimaryschool.co.uk

Headteacher: Miss N. Brayford

Tuesday, 16 September 2025

Dear Parents,

Badger Class visit to Parliament

We are very excited to announce that we have been successful in our application for a guided tour around the Houses of Parliament. As you may imagine, this is a very popular event for schools and booking slots are highly sought after. Two of our three schools in Fields MAT have been successful this term and we are hoping the third will get to visit in the Spring.

Whilst at the House, the children will, develop their knowledge and understanding of parliament and parliamentary processes. We are also hoping that our local MP, Helen Morgan, will be available to meet the children. It is, however, conference season so this may not be possible. The experience will also develop the children's cultural understanding as we drive through London and visit areas outside the House.

A coach has been booked for Wednesday 8th October 2025. Our booked slot in parliament is 1125. For that reason we are proposing to leave school (opposite Clive Medical Practice) at <u>6.30am</u>. We appreciate that this is very early but hope that you understand the reasoning for such an early start. We intend to leave London at about 3pm and therefore return to Clive around 7pm.

The coach for the visit will cost £1,700. Up to 85% of this cost is subsidised by the HoP and FOCS have agreed to subsidise the remaining cost. We are therefore asking parents to contribute £14 towards the cost of the visit. We realise this is a second visit for the term but hope you appreciate the cultural and educational value of the trip. Please complete the online form asap at $\frac{\text{https://forms.gle/t9qUAESPYZVp4ipi9}}{\text{Mednesday 1st October.}}$

The children will need a packed lunch <u>and a packed tea</u>. Packed lunches can be ordered from the kitchen. Please ensure the lunch and tea have ice blocks to help keep them cool, especially tea.

Yours sincerely,

N.A. Brayford

Miss. N. Brayford (Executive Headteacher)









